
  

 

honor our veterans, many 

who gave their all for our 

country. Get the complete 

details from the flyer that 

is in this month’s Patriot 

Reader. 

The Veterans Council and 

MOAA, Old City Chapter 

are meeting bi-monthly to 

plan this year’s Veterans 

Day event. We plan to 

once again host the event 

at Anastasia Baptist 

Church on Nov. 11. Last 

year’s turnout was around 

850 and we are expecting 

an even greater number 

this year. Please mark 

your calendar now and 

save the date.  

Bill Dudley 

Chairman 

Veterans Council of St. 

Johns County 

 

 

  
 Fellow Veterans: 

At long last, we have a 

date for our ground-

breaking for our new 

Community Based Out-

patient Clinic, ( CBOC ).  

On Oct. 3, the VA work-

ing in corroboration with 

the Veterans Council will 

host a groundbreaking 

ceremony at the location 

for our new CBOC. It 

will be a significant event 

with invitations to many 

of our elected officials 

including Governor De-

Santis, U.S. Senators Ru-

bio and Scott, Congress-

man Rutherford and 

Waltz and other elected 

officials. The Veterans 

Council is working with 

the VA in Gainesville to 

put together an impres-

sive ceremony as a part of 

the groundbreaking.  If all 

goes according to the 

construction plan that has 

been developed for the 

site, the clinic should be 

completed by late August-

early Sept of 2020. Pic-

tures of the clinic at the  

 

new location are in this 

month’s newsletter.  

This has been a long time 

coming for our deserving 

veterans who rely on the 

clinic for their health care 

needs. Your Veterans Coun-

cil has continued to pursue 

a permanent home for our 

veteran’s health care for 

nearly ten years when it 

was first announced that 

the old location was to be 

sold. It has, at times been 

extremely contentious but 

our persistence has been 

rewarded with a permanent 

location and will soon be 

under construction.  

On Sept. 21, the Northeast 

Florida Veterans Councils 

will host the second annual 

Gathering in the Pines at 

Cecil Field. This is an annu-

al event to highlight the 

POW/MIA Memorial be-

ing developed at Cecil Field 

to honor our veterans who 

were interred during battle 

or those who are still miss-

ing. We encourage everyone 

to come out and join us on 

Saturday, Sept 21 as we  
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                    Independence Day Spectacular!  

 

 

 

 

 

   Playing Volleyball 

 

 

 

  

Eating Out 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study 

 

 

 

 

Clyde E. Lassen State Veterans Nursing Home 
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 The Jacksonville National Cemetery 
Greetings from the Support              

Committee at  the Jacksonville                     
National Cemetery 

 The Support Committee invites everyone to 
attend its next scheduled meeting. The 

meeting will be at 7:00pm. The meeting will take place at Community Hospice,              
4266 Sunbeam Rd., Jacksonville,   FL 32257 in Conference Room A. 

Jacksonville National Cemetery Support Committee Meetings for 2018 
 At Community Hospice of NE FL. 

4266 Sunbeam Rd, Jacksonville, FL 32257  
Hadlow Bldg – Conference Room A   7:00pm 

 DATES OF 2019 SC at JNC MEETINGS 
   Sept. 9, Oct. 14, Nov. 4, Dec. 2 

Other topics that concern both the JNC & the St. Augustine National Cemetery are 
discussed at these meetings.  

+++++++++++2018/2019 Officers of the SCJNC++++++++++++  

Chairman: Steve Spickelmier 

Vice Chairman: Bill Dudley, Treasurer: John Mountcastle 

 Assistant Treasurer: Michael Rothfeld, Secretary: Kathy Church  

Master-At-Arms: Joe McDermott  

 Historian: Kathy Cayton 

Chaplain: Rev. Patrick A. Archuleta, Sr. 

 The Veterans Council of St. Johns County meets on the following dates, all are invited to attend.We 

meet at the county Health & Human Services building, 200 San Sebastian View, at 7 pm 

Future meeting Speakers: 

  August 29  Gerald Timoney, Military Museum of N. FL 

                      Crystal Timmons, Veterans Garden Project    

 Sept. 26       Bob Buehn, Capt. USN, (Ret), former Commanding Officer, Guantanamo Bay  

                      Char Miller, Community Hospice, Veterans Programs   

 Oct. 24        Chris Vedrick, Commander Dept of FL Military Order of the Purple Heart 

 Nov. 21       Emily Jane Murray, Flagler College, Public Archeology Coord, The Seminole Wars and        

          How it Changed All of Us 
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                  From K9s For Warriors CEO Rory Diamond: 

Disappointed. As a general rule, I only post good news and positive 

messages, there is enough negativity swirling around. But, I have to be 

honest about our efforts in DC this week for the PAWS Act requiring 

the VA to start providing vouchers for Service Dogs for veterans with extreme cases of ser-

vice-related PTSD. For the last three years we’ve been pushing PAWS because the VA refuses 

to acknowledge what we all know,  

Service Dogs are dramatically improving the lives of disabled veterans suffering from PTSD. 

Most importantly, these dogs are helping keep our heroes alive. Yet, each year we go and 

meet with the House Veterans Affairs Committee staff and each year they find a new way to 

say “No.” This past week, we sat down with the Majority and Minority staff and, again, they 

said “No.” No to Service Dogs for veterans with PTSD. No to our mountain of evidence that 

these dogs are saving lives. Instead, they told us to wait, wait, wait. Wait until 2020 or 2021 

until after the VA completes a study to tell us what we already know.  

The VA has spent tens of millions of dollars and over ten years “studying” what one of the 

550 K9s For Warriors graduates can tell you (and our rigorous and privately funded, peer-

reviewed hard science studies) in ten seconds—the dogs work. We can’t afford to wait any 

longer, we are losing at least 20 veterans a day to suicide. Please ask your member of Con-

gress to support the PAWS Act HB 3103. And, a huge thank your to Congressman John 

Rutherford, Gil Cisneros, and Michael Waltz for not giving up on our American heroes. 

PLEASE SHARE! Let’s work together to MAKE our government work for our veterans. 

PLEASE SHARE far and wide. 
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E-Recon receives VVA honor 

3 Chapters earn membership awards 

McCabe gets Service Officer honor 

The Florida State Council’s E-Recon newsletter won the Vietnam Veterans of America state council E-Newspaper of the 

Year for the second straight convention when the 19th National Convention was held July 15-20 in Spokane, Washington. 

E-Recon editor David Treffinger, also president of Chapter 1059 in Clay County, accepted the honor from VVA president 

John Rowan. Florida State Council President Mike Bousher is publisher of the newsletter and FSC treasurer Ray Breault is 

webmaster of the newsletter. 

Three Florida State Council chapters earned national membership growth awards: 

51-100 members: 1084 in St. John’s County. (Chapter Vice President Blair Craig accepted to honor). 

501-600: 1036, The Villages. (Chapter 1st Vice President Rick Rademacher accepted the honor). 

201-300: 1048 in Volusia County. (FSC President Mike Bousher accepted the honor of 1048). 

Marc McCabe, VVA Department of Veterans Affairs Bureau Chief/Regional Director, of St. Petersburg, was honored as 

VVA Service Officer of the Year. 

Captions for pictures: 

Photo 1: VVA Chapter 1088 Vice President Blair Craig and VVA 1st Vice President John McGinty display the VVA Mem-

bership Growth award for the 51-100 membership category. 

Photo 2: Marc McCabe (right) receives the VVA Service Officer of the Year award, photo by McCabe 

Photo 3:  Blair Craig (left) and Rick Rademacher, of Chapter 1036, display the membership awards.  

Photo 4: E-Recon Receives VVA Best Newsletter plaque 
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City of Jacksonville Receives more than $230K grant to help homeless veterans 

JACKSONVILLE, Fla. - More local veterans living on 

the streets will now get the help they need thanks to 

a $231,750 grant that the city of Jacksonville just re-

ceived. 

Action News Jax visited VFW Post 7909 on the 

Westside and spoke with some local vets on why it’s 

important to get more funding for homeless veter-

ans. 

Everyone inside VFW Post 7909 is like family as they talk over breakfast, bingo and fellowship. 

“It gives you something to do when you’re single again and living by yourself,” Navy Veteran Ralph 

Hoenig said. 

The City of Jacksonville Military Affairs and Veterans Department recently announced they received 

over their grant from the Department of Labor to help its homeless veterans. 

“I think it’s outstanding, we have too many veterans living on the street that defended this country and 

they don’t need to be on the street. they need to be some place living comfortably at least living under 

shelter,” Navy Veteran Glenn Wright said. 

Last year the city’s Homeless Veterans Reintegration Program (HVRP) helped about 90 veterans and 

gave 78 of them a job. 

The program’s main goal is to help homeless veterans back on their feet. “We provide training and job 

development and career counseling and resume prep and food and clothing and whatever they need,” 

Harrison Conyers, the City’s Supervisor of Military Affairs and Veterans Department, said. 

For the first time they’re also getting funding for follow-up services that they haven’t gotten before.  

Veterans at the VFW Post 7909 tell us they help out homeless veterans too and they do it all through 

volunteer work. 

One navy veteran tells us while the grant for the city is a step in the right direction, non-profits like 

the American Legion and VFW don’t receive federal funding and could always use the extra help. 

“Support the veteran’s organizations cause they need it,” Hoenig said. 

In order to apply to the Homeless Veteran’s Reintegration Program, veterans must be homeless or liv-

ing in temporary shelter. 
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Greg Moore commemoration honoree  

   The 12th Annual Parade and Ceremony commemorating the end of the 2nd 

Seminole War and honoring those who perished in it will be held Saturday, Au-

gust 17 at St. Augustine National Cemetery on Marine Street. 

   "This will be a very special commemoration," says Joe Naftzinger of the host 

West Point Society of North Florida. "We have dedicated it to (former National 

Guard historian) Greg Moore who was its guiding light for many years. He will 

be featured on the 6th coin in the series -- he personally designed the 1st." 

   Ceremonies will begin at 9:30 am at the St. Francis Barracks along Marine 

Street. At 10:45 reenactors will march to the National Cemetery for the com-

memoration ceremony at the Dade Monument.  

   A noon luncheon in the Officers Club for registered guests will feature a re-

port on a research project at the St. Augustine National Cemetery by Dr. Scott 

French and Dr. Amy Giroux of the University of Central Florida.   
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 Restoring History by SHELDON GARDNER, St. Augustine Record  

While many people in St. Augustine Beach are sleeping, Paul Kulik could be up at his computer 

working on removing blemishes from historical photos. Kulik restores old military and family pic-

tures, a craft that he's pursued for about eight years. 

He's restored about 5,000 so far, he estimated. He also doesn't charge for his work. Most recently, Kulik has been working on a 

collection of 150 photos, both military and family photos, including photos of World War I soldiers and a Civil War Union gen-

eral. It's painstaking work that can take hours for just one photograph, depending on the quality of the photo. 

“You’ve got spots. You’ve got cracks. You’ve got discoloration — all these things that you can’t just go and press an app and say, 

'Correct it,'" Kulik said. 

Kulik, a retired U.S. Army lieutenant colonel, served in the special forces in Vietnam. He stored his photos from Vietnam in a 

book. After he retired, he revisited his photos and saw they were aging. He decided to try and correct them himself because he 

had Photoshop on his computer. 

After teaching himself how to do the work, he began helping others correct theirs. He's also used his own restored photos to go 

along with military articles he's written, such as about his time in Vietnam. He doesn't advertise his services anymore, but he's 

been working on another project for St. Augustine Beach Police Officer Bryan Wright. 

He met Wright after calling for help about an aggressive dog, and they got to know each other. They learned they had a common 

military bond — Wright is a technical sergeant in the Florida Air National Guard. 

They both also have a trove of photos. After Wright's grandmother passed away several months ago, he visited her home to help 

move furniture. 

"I discovered all these pictures in a cedar chest in her bedroom," Wright said. "It felt like I really hit a gold mine." 

Among the stash of pictures was a photo of Silas Colgrove, a Union brevet brigadier general in the Civil War — and Wright is a 

direct descendant of Colgrove. Colgrove served at Gettysburg and was later wounded at the Battle of Peachtree Creek in 1864, 

according to an online biography. He was recognized for "meritorious and distinguished services during the war." 

Colgrove's photo was faded with spots, so Wright loaned that and and others to Kulik for restoration. It's one that Kulik has al-

ready finished and given back to Wright, who said he knew of Colgrove but didn't have a photo of him before he found his grand-

mother's collection. 

“It’s an honor to have that," Wright said. Another photo that Wright loaned to Kulik shows a group of men, including some of 

Wright's family members, on a rifle range preparing to go to Europe in World War I. 

Kulik did extensive work on that photo and described the process of removing imperfections. 

“See all the spots, all this stuff … it just takes away from the picture," Kulik said. "Look, right on his nose. You know, your eyes 

just focus to those spots. ... You don’t really want those things." 

There is a thing as correcting too much, though, he said. Some of the marks of age, like the coloring, enhance the character of an 

image. 

Kulik said he chooses to spend his time restoring photos as a way to preserve history. 

"Because history is preserved in photographs," he said. 
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                      Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. Minutes of July 25, 2019  

Officers present: Chairman Bill Dudley, Secretary Michael Rothfeld,                                 

Vice Chairman Ray Quinn, Treasurer John Mountcastle  

Chairman Dudley called the meeting to order at 1902 hours 

Chairman Dudley led the Pledge to the Flag and SGM Ray Quinn gave the Invoca-

tion 

Minutes were approved as presented        Treasurer’s Report were approved as pre-

sented 

Introduction of Guests: Celeste Sheble, Vince Hoelscher, Viggo Melin, Bruce Salyer  

Speaker:  Bruce Thompson, Vets4Vets NE FL 

(brucethompson4v@gmail.com) : MISSION: INFORM our Veterans about pol-

icy changes, resources, and issues; CONNECT our Veterans with organizations 

that will build a better future for tomorrow’s Veterans. UNITE our Veterans to 

one another in an effort to build strong relationships. ORGANIZE the voice of 

our Veterans so that we are heard within our Community, our State, and our 

Country. TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER! VISION: Ensure Veterans are respected and recog-

nized for their service, always receive the benefits and entitlements they were promised and 

earned and ensure all veterans especially disabled Veterans are given a fair deal. 

Michael Ricketts, Pres., Special Forces Assoc. , Chapter 88 Jax. 

(maricketts1@gmail.com) The Special Forces Association, North East Flor-

ida Chapter 88 Serves as the Local Voice for the Special Forces Community; 

Perpetuates Special Forces Traditions and Brotherhood; Advances the Public Im-

age of Special Forces and Promotes the General Welfare of the Special Forces 

Community. 

The purposes for the formation of the “Green Beret” Special Forces Association, North East Flori-

da Chapter 88 are to unite fraternally all persons who are now or have been assigned to the Unit-

ed States Army Special Forces, to perpetuate the traditions of Special Forces and 

to commemorate the memory of Special Forces soldiers who have given their 

lives in defense of the United States and the free world. 

Committee Reports:      

Mac: Mac spoke about the new Mission Act, Blue Water Bill and will talk more  
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about it as info becomes available 

John L: Veterans treatment Court update- 18 Mentors, Nov. 13, 14 Mentor 

training, Melbourne, FL.                                       VVA 1084 received VVA Na-

tional Award for Annual Member Growth, Dave Treffinger’s E-Recon received 

an award for best newsletter    

Steve S: Sept. 21. 10 am to 3 pm, all invited to Cecil Field for the annual 

Gathering In The Pines 

Kathy, MIAP: 21st Call To Honor in Sarasota on Sept. 26. 

Bill: new CBOC  Groundbreaking Oct. 3 at 10 am., Veterans Day events Nov. 

11 at Anastasia Baptist Church & SA Beach   

For the Good of The Order: Chris Vedvick, Purple Heart Ceremony @ Jax 

Wall, August 8. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm, The next meeting of the Veterans Council will be 

on Thursday, August 29, 2019, 7 pm in the Health & Human Services Building, 200 

San Sebastian View.       

 

Future speakers:   

Aug. 29       Gerald Timoney, Military Museum of N. FL 

                     Crystal Timmons, Veterans Garden Project 

Sept. 26      Bob Buehn, Capt. USN, (Ret), former Commanding Officer, Guantana-

mo Bay 

                     Char Miller, Community Hospice, Veterans Programs 

Oct. 24        Chris Vedvick, Commander Dept of FL Military Order of the Purple 

Heart 

Nov. 21       Emily Jane Murray, Public Archeology Coord, Flagler College, The Sem-

inole Wars and How it Changed All of Us 

                     John Powell, Historic Firearms 

Dec. 19 
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From Vietnam veteran Jerry Domask:  The St. Augustine Art Asso-

ciation (STAAA), will feature a veteran art exhibit for the month of Jan-

uary 2020, in the North Gallery, pending final approval by STAAA 

Board of Directors (BOD). The veteran exhibit is considering a theme 

of "Looking Back; Looking Forward". We are looking for local veteran 

artists interested in exhibiting their visual creations (paintings, photog-

raphy, graphics, multi-media, sculptures, etc). Subject matter of crea-

tions is wide open at this time. Any veteran artists interested in partici-

pating please contact me either by email or phone. Thank you for your 

support and that of the JCVA! 

Jerome (Jerry) Domask jerrydomask@gmail.com Vietnam Veteran/

Army (RET) Artist (Painter & Sculptor) 904-386-0622 
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A new leash on life: Congressman John Rutherford pushes 

for more service dogs for veterans 

By Colleen Jones   St. Augustine Record 

Jerome Jaques took one look at the service dog he’d been matched with and 

thought there must be some mistake. 

“Here’s this giant dog — he’s 90 pounds — with big, floppy ears like Goofy, and I’m thinking to myself, 

‘No way,’” Jaques said, laughing at the memory. 

It was at that moment, though, that Jaques turned his trust over to the process, and to Roger, the big Lab-

rador retriever he’d begin to bond with over the next few days at the training facility for K9s For Warri-

ors in Ponte Vedra Beach. The organization is the largest service dog provider for disabled post-9/11 vet-

erans in the U.S. 

Some of the 150 soldiers the center places with dogs each year have lost limbs, and others have less tangi-

ble wounds but ones that resonate just as deeply as they struggle with the effects of Post Traumatic Stress 

Disorder in civilian life. 

When a veteran is accepted into the K9s For Warriors program, he or she is paired with a dog that staff 

have carefully chosen for that individual. Over the next three weeks, animals are tethered to their new 

owners, eating, sleeping and training with them in a variety of immersive situations as the two learn each 

other’s cues. 

For Jaques, 48, of Nocatee, that has meant recognizing when Roger is anxious, which forces him to focus 

on soothing the dog’s nerves, in turn helping alleviate his own anxiety. If U.S. Congressman John Ruther-

ford (R-4th district) has his way, every former military servicemember will be given the option of receiv-

ing a companion dog to help deal with PTSD. 

Rutherford, a former sheriff with the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, recently introduced a bill to Congress 

toward this end. Called the PAWs (Puppies Assisting Wounded Servicemembers) Act, the legislation 

would direct the Veterans Administration to grant a voucher to each qualifying veteran for any service 

dog organization of their choosing. 

The VA estimates that 11 to 12% of all Iraq and Afghanistan veterans have PTSD, according to the U.S. 

Dept. of VA National Center for PTSD. Approximately, 22 veterans take their own lives each day. 

Service dog programs aren’t cheap, with the cost of training each dog at about $25,000. K9s For Warri-

ors, for example, takes rescue dogs from high-kill shelters and trains them for six months on the Ponte 

Vedra Beach campus before they are matched with veterans. 

The bill Rutherford is sponsoring would be funded at $10 million for a national pilot program over the 

next three years. 
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The Veterans Council of Duval County was awarded the Melody Starr Anne Bishop Award and pre-

sented to the members of the council in attendance on Tuesday, June 25, 2019 at Jacksonville City 

Hall during the City Council meeting.  

*********************************************************************** 

In 2009, out-going President Ronnie Fussell established the Melody Starr Anne Bishop 

Award for unsung community service by a citizen or organization. The first award was 

presented posthumously to the award's namesake, Melody Starr Anne Bishop, the daugh-

ter of Council Member Bill Bishop (District 2) and his wife Melody Bishop. 

Melody Starr Anne Bishop, who died in March 2009 at age 21 from ALS (Lou Gehrig's dis-

ease), was well known for her devotion to her community, her church, and to numerous 

causes large and small which she pursued with passion and enthusiasm until her untimely 

death. The award is given annually by the out-going Council President to recognize the 

countless acts of civic involvement and neighborly assistance that take place around the 

City every day that contribute to the City's quality of life. 

Pictured left to right are members of the VCDC, Chaplain Lori Garland, Secretary, Kathy 

Church, Council President Arron Bowman, Chairman, Steve Spickelmier, 1st Vice/JAG, Da-

vid Trotti, members Dee Quaranta and Derick Collins.  
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On July 11, 2019, Retired Navy Petty Officer and Master-at-Arms Gary Newman presented 

the Director of Veterans Services Karen Thomas, an award for her dedication to the veterans 

of Clay County. The plaque reads, "With Sincere Appreciation for Continued Support of the 

Clay County Community and Our Veterans." Karen has been the Director of Veterans Ser-

vices for 8 years and stated "I truly enjoy serving those who deserve it the most." If you're a 

veteran or a family member of a veteran, you can reach out to our Veterans Service Office at 

904-269-6326 for assistance filing VA paperwork, filing for educational benefits, filing for an 

appeal when benefits are unjustly denied, and more! Thank you for your hard work and dedi-

cation to our Veterans Karen!   
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 VA extends Agent Orange presumption to ‘Blue Water Navy’ Veterans 

Eligible Veterans may now be entitled to disability compensation benefits 

WASHINGTON — The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is preparing to process 

Agent Orange exposure claims for “Blue Water Navy” Veterans who served offshore of 

the Republic of Vietnam between Jan. 9, 1962, and May 7, 1975. 

These Veterans may be eligible for presumption of herbicide exposure through Public 

Law 116-23, Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act of 2019, which was signed into law 

June 25, 2019, and goes into effect Jan. 1, 2020. They may also qualify for a presumption of service connection if 

they have a disease that is recognized as being associated with herbicide exposure. 

The bipartisan Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act gives VA until Jan. 1, 2020, to begin deciding Blue Water 

Navy related claims. By staying claims decisions until that date, VA is complying with the law that Congress wrote 

and passed. 

“VA is dedicated to ensuring that all Veterans receive the benefits they have earned,” said VA Secretary Robert 

Wilkie. “We are working to ensure that we have the proper resources in place to meet the needs of our Blue Wa-

ter Veteran community and minimize the impact on all Veterans filing for disability compensation.” 

Blue Water Navy Veterans are encouraged to submit disability compensation claims for conditions presumed to 

be related to Agent Orange exposure. Veterans over age 85 or with life-threatening illnesses will have priority in 

claims processing. 

Veterans who previously were denied for an Agent Orange related presumptive condition can file a new claim 

based on the change in law. Eligible survivors of deceased Blue Water Navy Veterans also may benefit from the 

new law and may file claims for benefits based on the Veterans’ service. 

The new law affects Veterans who served on a vessel operating not more than 12 nautical miles seaward from the 

demarcation line of the waters of Vietnam and Cambodia, as defined in Public Law 116-23. An estimated 420,000 to 

560,000 Vietnam-era Veterans may be considered Blue Water Navy Veterans. 

To qualify, under the new law, these Veterans must have a disease associated with herbicide exposure, as listed in 

38 Code of Federal Regulations section 3.309(e). 

Agent Orange presumptive conditions are: 

AL amyloidosis   Chloracne or similar acneform disease   Chronic B-cell leukemias 

Diabetes mellitus Type 2 Hodgkin lymphoma, formerly known as Hodgkin’s disease 

Ischemic heart disease  Multiple myeloma 

                                    Non-Hodgkin lymphoma, formerly known as Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma 

Parkinson’s disease  Peripheral neuropathy, early-onset  Porphyria cutanea tarda 

Prostate cancer   Respiratory cancers (lung, bronchus, larynx or trachea) 

          Soft-tissue sarcoma (other than osteosarcoma, chondrosarcoma, Kaposi's sarcoma or mesothelioma). 

For more information about Agent Orange exposure in Vietnam waters (Blue Water Navy Veterans), visit https://

www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/navy-coast-guard-ships-

vietnam/. 

Veterans seeking more information should contact their Veterans Service Officer, call VA’s toll-free number at 800

-827-1000 or visit the VA Blue Water Navy Agent Orange website. 



20 

  



21 

 FL Times Union 

   K9s for Warriors’ Shari Duval receives DAR Medal of 

Honor 

By Julie Kanner 

Shari Duval, founder of K9s for Warriors, was recognized by the 

National Society of the Daughters of the American Revolution 

with the organization’s highest award. Duval received the DAR Medal of Honor for her 

leadership, patriotism and service and contributions to American Heritage. 

She joins the ranks of past recipients who include human rights activists, distinguished mili-

tary veterans and members of NASA. The award was presented during the 128th DAR 

Continental Congress in Washington. 

K9s for Warriors provides service dogs to military veterans and, according to the organiza-

tion is the nation’s largest provider of service dogs to military veterans suffering from post-

traumatic stress disorder, traumatic brain injury and/or military sexual trauma as a result of 

military service post-9/11. 

There’s a new sign on SR 207, just west of the Record building 
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 A Purple Heart that was mistakenly donated to 

Goodwill will be returned to a sailor's family 

By Amanda Jackson and Chris Boyette, CNN 

 A World War II sailor's family will be reunited with his Purple Heart 

medal that was accidentally donated to a Goodwill in Tucson, Arizona. 

An associate sorting items at the donation center in mid-June came across the medal in a box of housewares. It was en-

graved with the name Nick D'Amelio Jr. and "S2C, USN." 

According to military records, D'Amelio was a seaman second class in the US Navy who was declared missing in action 

when the USS Little sank in the Solomon Islands on September 5, 1942. 

On Wednesday, great-nephew Doug Hanna confirmed that his family is in the process of getting it returned. 

"Overall, besides overcoming the shock and realization the Purple Heart was misplaced, we are anxious to have it re-

turned home," he said. 

A year after the USS Little sank, D'Amelio was declared dead and memorialized on the Walls of the Missing at the Manila 

American Cemetery and Memorial in the Philippines. He was posthumously awarded the Purple Heart. 

Piecing the puzzle together: Goodwill shared images of the prestigious medal on social media on Monday in hopes of find-

ing the recipient's family. It also teamed up with Purple Hearts Reunited, a nonprofit organization that returns lost or sto-

len medals to veterans and military families. "It's important that we get it to the right family," Judith Roman Bucasas, di-

rector of marketing for Goodwill Industries of Southern Arizona, said Monday. "This guy didn't get to make it back 

home." 

Hanna said the medal was kept close to D'Amelio's sister, Louise, and she would often carry it in her pocket. 

"Louise was spiritual and believed her brothers and husband were close to her in her final days," he said. "This medal and 

the numbers '954' brought her comfort." 

After her death, Hanna believes, the medal accidentally landed in a box of donations as family members sorted her belong-

ings.  

"The family of Seaman Nick D'Amelio Jr. are greatly indebted to the efforts of so many who have worked tirelessly to re-

turn this misplaced treasure to our family," Hanna said. 

The Purple Heart is given to US service members who are wounded or killed in combat. The US Department of Veterans 

Affairs says it's "one of the most recognized and respected medals awarded to members of the US armed forces" and "the 

nation's oldest military award." 

In 2016, a Purple Heart was accidentally donated to a Goodwill in Arizona, and it was reunited with the service member's 

family in Missouri with the help of people on social media. 
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From Big John Sutherland, National POW MIA 

Recognition Day, 2nd Annual Gathering in the Pines 

Planning meeting. 
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Cutaway Illustration of a B-17 Bomber deployed 

during WW II. 
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The Vietnamese don't have eagles and had never seen an eagle. So when 

they saw the 101st patch the only thing they could reference it with were 

chickens. Thus the 101st was given the nickname "chicken men”. 
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Attention all post 9/11 combat veterans. We have immediate open-

ings for our July and August Warrior PATHH programs. If you are 

ready for a change and want to transform struggle into strength you 

must apply for this transformative program. Apply at GratitudeAm-

erica.org/warrior-pathh 
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From: Jessica Bradstreet, L.C.S.W., Local Recovery Coordinator 

Department of Veterans Affairs, NF/SG Veterans Healthcare System,                    

904-239-8812 

Just wanted to provide you with some additional links and document attached (Social Media 

Suicide Prevention Efforts/Strategies) - feel free to share them to your Facebook page and 

within the Council, within your mailing lists, and save for use as needed.    

https://www.va.gov/welcome-kit/    A lot of good Enrollment/Intro VA information 

https://psycharmor.org/courses/s-a-v-e/  A public/community focused Suicide Prevention 

training- Free 

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/   VA Link/Program 

https://www.mirecc.va.gov/coaching/   VA Link/Program 

https://maketheconnection.net/   VA Link/Program  

https://www.mentalhealth.va.gov/suicide_prevention/docs/Office-of-Mental-Health-and-

Suicide-Prevention-National-Strategy-for-Preventing-Veterans-Suicide.pdf 

Thank you,   

Jessica Bradstreet, L.C.S.W. 

  

 Web Resources: 

https://www.va.gov/welcome-kit/ 

https://psycharmor.org/courses/s-a-v-e/ 

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/ 

https://www.mirecc.va.gov/coaching/ 

https://maketheconnection.net/ 
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Jessica Bradstreet, L.C.S.W., Local Recovery Coordinator,                                    

Department of Veterans Affairs 

NF/SG Veterans Healthcare System,  904-239-8812 
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The NF/SG Healthcare System 

 This is your Invitation to attend An Interest Meeting! To learn more about building a Council within the  

St. Augustine VA Clinic and Community.  

When: Tuesday Aug. 13th 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m., Where: St. Augustine VA Clinic 

195 Southpark Blvd. St. Augustine, FL. 32086 Room #110 

Why: Collaboration among the VA and local organizations for improved Mental Health specific experiences 

and resource sharing.  

If you would like more information, Email or Call: Jessica Bradstreet, L.C.S.W. 

Local Recovery Coordinator, Jessica.Bradstreet@va.gov, 904-239-8812  

———————————————————————————— 

What is a Local Recovery Coordinator? 

Jessica Bradstreet, L.C.S.W.•      (904) 239-8812 •      Jessica.bradstreet@va.gov•     

Recovery is “a process of change through which individuals work  

to improve their own health and well-being, live a self-directed life,  and strive to achieve their full               

potential.” (SAMHSA, 2012) 

Purpose of LRC Role:  “There is a mental health provider at each VAMC to help Veterans with serious mental 

illness (SMI) access recovery oriented services. The LRC provides education and support to Veterans, family 

members, the community, and VA staff members about mental illness and recovery. The LRC promotes activi-

ties that remove barriers and stigma that may be associated with mental illness and ensures that veterans with 

SMI have access to the rehabilitation and recovery services needed to attain their goals.” 

“…Inform and improve all levels of MH care.” 

“…participates in identifying and addressing barriers to high quality continuity of care.” 

Often collaborates with community providers; Recovery Services (MH Care) Projects and Initiatives 

Goals of the LRC Role:  To help veterans and the VA system understand that mental health is essential to over-

all health. 

To create a MH system that is veteran- and family- driven. 

To eliminate any disparities, stigma, or discrimination associated with mental illness.  

To promote full access to recovery-oriented services at every VA location and at every point of contact with 

veterans.  

To ensure that excellent recovery-oriented care is delivered and that the VA system builds the body of 

knowledge about recovery. 

To learn how technology can be used by veterans and family members to access resources and support the 

journey of recovery. 

Transparency, education, and advocacy to Community Providers, Networks, Councils of Veterans 
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2019 shirts! $25. each ( includes shipping) 

We do NOT have web master so please do snail mail, 

shirts are not on pay pal merchandise yet! 

Short sleeve red or black. Long sleeve sports grey. 

The Ride Home 

3818 Litchfield Loop  

Lake Wales, Fl. 33859 
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Moe Moyer and Mary Schantag are busy preparing 

for THE RIDE HOME 2019 which will be held at the 

Museum of Aviation in Warner Robins Ga. Septem-

ber 19 - 21, 2019. The Vietnam Traveling Wall will be 

on exhibit during The Ride Home. 
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“Angelversaries" for the day of July 8, 2019 Please 

keep these Fallen Warriors and their families in your 

thoughts and prayers on this difficult day. We are so 

grateful for our Fallen Warriors and their families. 

Please listen to the AFWMF THEME SONG "21 

Guns" Some Give All by Nathan Osmond and 

SHARE! https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=vLzRYwh5r4Q&pbjreload=10 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vLzRYwh5r4Q&pbjreload=10
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vLzRYwh5r4Q&pbjreload=10
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       A  question we all may have to ask some day.        

 What should I do if a Veteran passes away? 

From Nila Thompson 
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Free National Park Service    

Lifetime Access Pass for                 

Disabled Veterans  

Many Veterans, with a service con-

nected disability rating, are entering Federal parks for free 

with the Lifetime National Parks Access Pass from the U.S. 

Department of the Interior, National Park Ser-

vice. The Access Pass also admits disabled any passengers in 

their vehicle, and other discounts such as camping, swim-

ming, board launching, and guided tours. 
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 The American Legion Post 194 

Make plans to help us celebrate 71 years of serving    

veterans in the St Augustine community.                                                                 

Contact Post for more info and tickets. 904 829 8189. 
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From the Secretary of Veterans Affairs Robert Wilkie, to all of our Veterans and supporters 

across the country, a note explaining the Mission Act. 

Bringing Bipartisan Reform to Veterans 

Imagine if Republicans and Democrats worked together to pass reforms that improve 

the lives of millions of people. And imagine if those reforms put America’s Veterans at 

the center of their healthcare decisions, leading to better customer service for our 

Nation’s heroes. 

This isn’t hypothetical. It happened last year when Congress passed the MISSION Act. 

Through state-of-the-art facilities, cutting-edge technology, and increased clinician recruiting and reten-

tion incentives, VA continues to enhance its coordinated care system through high-quality VA health care 

and community care provider networks. 

The legislation sailed through Congress with overwhelming bipartisan support and the strong backing of 

Veterans’ service organizations. President Donald J. Trump’s signature put us on a path to implementing 

these reforms. On June 6, the MISSION Act will enable VA to consolidate the Department’s community 

care efforts into a single, simple-to-use program that will empower Veterans with the ability to choose the 

healthcare providers they trust. 

So what can Veterans expect after June 6? 

Less red tape, more satisfaction and predictability for patients, more efficiency for our clinicians, and bet-

ter value for taxpayers. Veterans will be eligible to get community care for a variety of reasons, including 

when VA can’t provide the treatment they need or when care outside our system is in the best medical in-

terest of the patient. 

We listened to Veterans and heard they preferred standards based on drive times rather than driving mile-

age because those standards better reflect Veteran experiences, especially in large urban areas with lots of 

traffic.  

To ensure our Veterans are spending their time getting care instead of driving to it, patients facing an aver-

age drive time of 30-minutes or more for VA primary or mental healthcare, or non-institutional extended 

care services, will have the option of choosing a community provider closer to home. For specialty care, 

the drive-time standard will be an average of 60 minutes. 

And to get Veterans the care they need when they need it, VA patients facing a 20-day or more wait time 

for primary or mental healthcare, or non-institutional extended care services, will have the option of 

choosing a community provider who can deliver that care faster. For specialty care, the wait-time standard 

will be 28 days. 
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36 Granada Street, St. Augustine FL 32084 

(904) 679-5736 

Corazoncinemaandcafe.com  

Stop by the Corazon Cinema and Café 

located in the heart of St. Augustine to 

catch a great film or a bite to eat (free parking). Tell us you 

are a veteran and receive 10% off any food or 

drinks. Beer and wine available. 
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns County is proud to           

announce that it has modernized its website and created        

a new Facebook page. 

We are inviting all veterans to visit our website at:                          

NEW  http://www.veteranscouncilsjc.org  

The Veterans Council will post items of interest to 

all veterans, post pictures, articles, flyers, events, 

etc.  We will post our meetings dates and keep 

you informed about events at the Jacksonville 

and St. Augustine National Cemeteries. 

      Please join our group on Facebook at:       

    VeteransCouncilofStJohnsCounty,FL 

 

           Please select Join the Group to become a member 

. 

Once you have joined the Veterans Council Facebook group you 

will be able to post your meetings, pictures, articles, fund raisers, 

etc. It will be your common site to go to and see what’s happening. 

The website and Facebook page were updated and created so 

that there would be a central place to list all veterans activities in 

NE FL. 

You may have noticed the Veterans Council’s new logo, it was cre-

ated by Roy Havekost and his web design company PageAuthors. 

The VC strongly recommends that you contact Roy, 727-487-6252, 

if you or your vet group wants to create a website or Facebook 

page. 

 

mailto:http://www.veteranscouncilofstjohns.org
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NEW INFO:  Ride in comfort to your ap-

pointments at the VA Medical Center in 

Gainesville.  

 

The van is provided by the Disabled Veterans Chapter 6, and leaves no 

later than 6AM from the new VA Clinic location at 195 Southpark Blvd. 

The corner of Southpark and Old Moultrie Road. 

 

To schedule your seat please contact the VA Clinic at 904-823-2954 and 

ask for Veteran Van Scheduling. 



61 

                                     
 400 N. Ponce de Leon Blvd.—St. Augustine, FL 32084-

3587 

     904-829-2201– fax 904-829-2020— 800-997-1961 

                                           www.herbiewiles.com 

   The House That Trust Built 

 

 

Please support our sponsors 
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 The Veterans Council of St. Johns County welcomes 

article submissions from all County Veterans & 

organizations. Articles should be of interest to all and 

veterans related. Submissions may be edited &/or 

shortened and used if space permits. 

Send to: mrothfeld@anyveteran.org 

Please send to: mrothfeld@anyveteran.org 

  
 
 

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. is a        
Not For Profit Florida Corporation. 

 

Our formation date was July 4, 2001 in a proclamation 
issued by the St. Johns County Commissioners. It is 
composed of representatives of the various veterans' 
organizations within St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will work with city and county 
governments and other local organizations to achieve 
the mutual goal to provide a central agency to assist in 
the coordination and presentation of matters concerning 
veterans and veterans activities in St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will endeavor to precipitate, stim-
ulate and assist various organizations as they perform 
patriotic events. One of the major purposes is the pro-
motion and education of national patriotic matters. 
 

The St. Johns County Veterans Council meets the 

last Thursday of the month at 7 pm. 

 The Veterans Council will meet at the St. 

Johns County Health & Human Services 

Building, 200 San Sebastian View 

Muscovy Room, 1st floor 

Veterans Council of  St. Johns County,     

“Helping  All Veterans” 

Veterans Service Office 
 200 San Sebastian View, Suite 1400              

St. Augustine, FL 32084 

(physical location) 
The VSO Office is located in the St. Johns County Health and  

Human Services Building.  
 

The office is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily, 
Monday through Friday excluding holidays. 

  
 

Service is by appointment. 
Phone: 904-209-6160   Fax: 904-209-6161 

Joseph McDermott, SR VSO 

Rick Rees, Assistant VSO 

Travis Neidig, Assistant VSO 

 

The views expressed in The Patriot Reader Newsletter articles, submissions and spotlights 

are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County or the editors of The Patriot Reader. It is the purpose of this periodical to 

share a variety of information that pertain to local veterans and their organizations.  

mailto:mrothfeld@anyveteran.org
mailto:mrothfeld@anyveteran.org

